WSSA Board Meeting – February 1, 2018

Meeting called to order by Scott Sensemen at 2:03 P.M. in Rosslyn room.

Introductions
	
Larry Steckel, Brian Young, Jess Buncheck, Rakesh, Mark Bernards, Lee Van Wychen, Bill Curran, Dawn Refsell, Greg Elmore, Sarah Ward, Janis McFarland, Phil Banks, Eric Gustafson, Greg Kruger arrival 2:48.  Bill Curran simultaneous departure.  Sarah Ward departure 3:30 pm.

Discussion on 2018 Budget – 
Phil Banks – Income – money from regional societies for DSP; Publications, Membership – $178,000 (through November 30, 2017 – remainder on 2018)

Investments; Annual meeting registration – $193,000.  

Discussion on spending money allocated on public awareness – Eric indicated that these dollars can be used at discretion of BOD, not necessarily just by public awareness committee; Janis – no longer collecting money toward public awareness.

EPA tour –  Lee Van Wychen will coordinate EPA tour in 2018 – tour and logistics need to be worked out.  Allocated $20,000 in 2017 for this tour.  Lee Van Wychen proposed to use same model in 2018 as in 2017.  Janis McFarland – Question about funding from Kansas commodity groups to WSSA to support this tour in 2018.  Eric indicated this was indeed the case.   Expenses appear as $20,000 but actually cost WSSA $10,000.

Expenses – DSP employee benefit expense – line in quickbooks that is misleading and should be hidden cost actually appears on another line.  Voting ballot expense from 2017 – eliminate in 2018.  Eric sent out 100 ballots and got 6 or 7 returned.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Presidential contingency fund - $10,000 – spent after December 1, 2016 for web improvement.  Web content manager – Eric inquired about Muthu billing for this service.  Eric indicated WSSA paid $3,700 in 2017.  Dawn Refesll asked if we allocate $10,000 regardless of service rendered.  Janis indicated this is not the case and that Muthu bills by the project.  

Sarah Ward - $7,500 originally for ongoing web maintenance and social media activities.  Extra $2,500 in expenditures in 2017 due to web activities in regard to resistance.  

Sarah Ward –Lack of activity on resistance portal.  Eric indicated that the website is maintained by Apex and content and resistance portal maintained by Muthu.  Scott Senseman – do we need $10,000 in budget for web content including resistance portal.  Janis – website committee asked for budgeted funds.  Action item:  Work with Muthu to determine what his plans are and funding required.  

WSSA is paying AAAS dues as a society?  Some confusion about this.  No money allocated in budget for this.

Weed loss – money allocated for weed loss publications if they occur.

Sarah Ward – asked about rolling funds over.  Eric indicated this is difficult as WSSA operates essentially on a cash basis.  Difficult if not impossible to create a liability account to deposit unspent funds from one year to another.  Inquired if everyone was ok with editorial stipend increase?  If budget approved – these increases approved.

 Discussion on DSP intern expenses.  Lee indicated he will find an intern and utilize these funds. 

Group discussion on following established process on EPA tour.  Greg Kruger – process has changed.  Will have a conference call on how to accomplish the tour.  Greg visiting will EPA in March to further determine how conduct tour.  Indicated that WSSA should submit 2-3 proposals and put ball in EPA’s court with respect to tour of their choice.  Getting approval through EPA is in question.

Discussion on finance committee and budget.  Some disconnect between having a budget and not using funds and asking for funds with no budget.  Discussion centered on EPA tour and DSP intern.  

Previous budget approved at a deficit.  Finance committee and BOD actions have not been in unison and finance committee is questioning need to meet if recommendations are not being followed.  Mark Bernards indicated this phenomenon is common within many organizations.  Mark Bernards indicated BOD had voted to change fiscal year.  Eric Gustafson clarified that vote to change fiscal year was only if needed and up to this point has not been needed.

Larry Steckel motioned to approve budget with DSP intern and possible EPA tour.  Seconded by Dawn Refsell.  Bryan Young offered clarification that $10,000 was WSSA requirement and that additional $10,000 would be provided to WSSA.  Janis McFarland offered further clarification that if no $10,000 match is found that WSSA will only pay $10,000.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Motion to call for executive session by Mark Bernards seconded by Sarah Ward.  Finance committee asked for 3% salary increase to DSP which would subsequently increase benefits package.  Janis McFarland motioned to accept – seconded by Rakesh.  Vote called for – unanimously approved.   Motion to end executive session by Sarah Ward – seconded by Phil Banks.  Unanimously approved.  

Greg Kruger – EPA meeting feedback:
8 folks met with EPA at EPA office.  The committee that met was not the same committee as herbicide off-target movement committee.  The goal is to develop connections and eliminate the need for him to be middle man between society members and EPA.  

Janis McFarland – broader topic of herbicide off-target movement will be moved to an existing WSSA committee.  Bryan Young – chair of FAT and Rakesh Jain – chair of environmental fate committee indicated that there is overlap present between committees.  Discussed joining committees together and having larger discussion with current members.  Bryan indicated anyone can have input on these committees and that most times committees do not vote on specific issues thus all society members can have a voice.  Proposed to direct OTM committee and environmental fate committee address specific issues.  Scott Senseman will draft letter to each committee to address.

Summer Board Meeting Plans:
Eric Gustafson – June 25 and 26 in Sheraton in New Orleans.  Arrive June 24th depart after lunch on June 26th.  

2018 Meeting Report
Estimated attendance:  600 – 500 paid?

Dawn Refsell – many folks left early – possibly due to program coming out late?  Potential hard stop at noon to accommodate departure.  Women in Weed Science breakfast was very successful; however, a luncheon is preferred to a breakfast.  Need overall communication strategy to get information out from committee meetings, presentations, etc. to proper audience.  Eric indicated that contracting information proliferation out through a PR firm is very expensive and it may be more appropriate to highlight activities as a whole and not necessarily real time information.  

Dawn Refsell proposed special working group or sub-committee on communication.  Mark Bernards suggested special committee as sub-committee would not be adequate to address need.  

Many presenters did not show up for scheduled presentation.  Discussion commenced on how to rectify this situation.  It was suggested to identify repeat offenders and make it very clear that if they repeatedly put in a title and don’t show up they will not be allowed to submit future titles.

Graduate Student Update:
Jess Buncheck – GSO workshop and luncheon.  7 different panel speakers.  Wide array of careers represented.  50 students attended.  78 total at luncheon.  
Ms. Buncheck suggested students are likely to be more involved if social events are developed.

Committee Membership for 2018:  Steckel and Curran will update

NIFA Position:  Lee Van Wychen – language and forms from previous position will be utilized to develop advertisement for new position.  Lee will update and send to BOD for approval.  The WSSA BOD requested three days to approve with a May 1 deadline.  

Discussion on EPA, Department of the Interior, and Department of Commerce interagency work group and how to develop a better approach to endangered species, pesticide registration, and pesticide registration review.  Greg Elmore – questioned how to get past endangered species holding up pesticide registration, innovation, and use?  Lee Van Wychen indicated a large group of people are frustrated with this situation and want to see reform; however, this is very politically challenging.

Public Awareness – Lee Van Wychen reworded Journalism Award.  Lee will circulate proposal to BOD.  Many journalism professionals can’t accept monetary awards.  It was suggested to pay travel to meeting site to accept award.  Lee recommended moving forward with proposal and seek approval from WSSA BOD.  There is a need for dynamic linking on WSSA website and less clutter – Lee Van Wychen and Mark Bernards.

Site Selection:  2020 Maui, HI.  2021 – San Antonio, TX; – Canada?  2023 – Back to D.C.?

New Business:
Rakesh – Cited need for brainstorming session on how to reach children with goal to propel into career in Weed Science.  Used ESA as an example.  It was mentioned that several other disciplines have a similar problem with reaching children and fostering careers such as horticulture.  

Mark Bernards – Regional societies have a conflict of interest policy as well as a code of ethics policy and suggested that WSSA should look into this.  Lee indicated Joyce may have investigated this and Janice indicated that some of these items are present in non-profit documents.  

Dawn Refsell proposed to make Women in Weed Science permanent event.  Bryan Young indicated no events are permanent but more so at discretion of program chair.  Graduate student luncheon used as an example.  However, this event is supported by outside sources.  Dawn indicated that the Women in Weed Science group is non-exclusive and anyone is welcome.  Greg Elmore suggested it would be beneficial to define intent of this event and possibly have an inclusive breakfast.  Dawn Refsell stated that the event provides an opportunity to network to increase retention of women in weed science.  Janis McFarland suggested that there is a need to determine how to enact a mentoring program, not just for women but for all young people.  After extensive discussion – continue with women in weed science function in some capacity – lunch, cocktails, etc.  Larry Steckel stated that this event will be in the 2019 program.

Old business:  none.

Motion to adjourn by Janis McFarland at 5:20
Seconded by Bryan Young.
Unanimously approved.
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